
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Kia Ora te Whānau! 

 

New Home for Korowai 
A huge thank you to Mark Allen for making this magnificent cabinet for  
our school korowai.  The korowai was gifted to us at the end of last year  
by The Shanahan family.  Cara Ferguson was our kapa haka tutor for  
three years before moving to Ōtotahi Christchurch with her family, former  
Bayswater School students Ruby and Jasper and partner Palo, who will  
be fondly remembered as DJ-extraordinaire from many school disco!   
The korowai was made by current parent Mandy Warman.   
 
Mark has constructed the cabinet from recycled wood.  It was a race to  
get it completed, as he was due to depart for Canada to work on Navy  
ships for three months.   
 
Thanks to Mark for managing to complete it - it looks fabulous in the  
newly refurbished corridor of the front block! (In case you are wondering,  
the korowai is currently away from school, having tabs sewn on so that it hangs correctly in the cabinet).  
 

 

 

Mayoral Conservation Awards 
Friend of Bayswater school, Graham Pitts, was a finalist in the Individual Award 

category of the Mayoral Conservation Awards, for his years of local environmental 

leadership and activism.  As Graham was not well enough to attend, he asked that 

Leo Kohaly and Alice McLuckie go in his place in recognition of their long 

involvement with the Ngataringa Rat Pack, the local group that conducts pest control 

and monitoring around our local shores to help and increase our native birds. 

They were very impressed with the kai!  

 

 
Whakatauki 

Our saying for the week is:   Whāia te ara poutama o te reo ka tohatoha ai   
 Keep improving your language, and share what you know 

 

24th September 2019    

Dates to Remember School Roll 219 
 

Friday 27 September EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Friday 27 September Skool of Rock Disco from 6-8pm.  Purchase your tickets at the school office. 

Friday 27 September Last day of term 3. 

Monday  14 October First day of term 4. 



Sir Peter Blake Young Leader Award 

We were delighted to be visited last week by two representatives of Blake.  They came to assembly to award one of our 

students with a Blake Leadership medal.   

Luka is a proud leader - a leader in striving for personal excellence, a leader in strengthening the hauora in others and a leader 

in demonstrating resilience and respect. Luka embodies how these four Bayswater School values can enhance success and 

leadership. 

Luka takes on any challenge, he looks for solutions and makes things happen. He independently recrafted an assembly script 

during his duty week, to include te reo maori, which then led to him playing a key role in changing our assembly script 

permanently by ensuring tikanga was respected and te reo included. He wrote a mihi Whakatau for our Matariki festival and 

welcomed the crowd in the hall all on his own. 

Luka enhances the hauora of those around him as he takes on the role of tuakana but equally empowers others to lead. Luka 

brings his own mana to kapa haka performances, his passion lifts and inspires the people around him.  

Luka’s attitude inspires others as his resilience shows through in all he does. He participates in a number of sports, having a go 

and demonstrating that it’s great to have fun and OK not to be the best. 

Luka respects the world around him: his place in it, the people and the environment. He is a tuakana who is always willing to 

support others. He has a kind, caring and nurturing nature towards younger children. He designed and painted our Care for the 

Drains pictures and guided younger children in the process. 

Luka volunteers for everything! He skilfully works within a team and independently - always with integrity and with a smile! 

Ko te pae tawhiti, whaia kia tata.  Ko te pae tata, whakamaua kia tina 

Seek out distant horizons.  Cherish those you attain 

 

Luka and his family are pictured with Rex and Jamie from Westpac who presented him with his award. 

Lindsay Child 
Tumuaki / Principal 



Parent Group Disco 
The Parent Group is running its annual school disco on the last day of term, Friday 27th September.  They need adult helpers 

from 5:45pm until 8:30pm.  Jobs include helping out in the kitchen, selling food and drinks and clearing up afterwards.  If your 

children are coming and you haven’t put your name down to help yet, please let the office know what you would like to do.   

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Artwork Calendars, Cards and 2020 Diaries 

The children have been busy creating some wonderful artwork for our art calendar fundraiser.  Order a 2020 calendar, cards, or 
a 2020 diary with your child’s artwork printed on the front. These are printed professionally and make lovely gifts for family and 
friends.  Your child’s art will be displayed in their classroom so that you can have a sneak peek before you order.   
 

Last day for orders is tomorrow, Wednesday 25th September. 
 
 



 

Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Quinn demonstrating resilience and personal excellence. You strive to overcome challenges and return to 
learning. Keep at it Quinn!  

 Tyson demonstrating personal excellence and resilience. You are striving to use your manners on the mat - 
keep it up! We love to see your respectful attitude. 

 

Room 2 Leonor showing personal excellence in reading as you combine a variety of reading strategies to investigate 
your mini inquiry. Tu meke! 

 Charlie showing personal excellence in probability. You have used mathematical knowledge to figure out the 
chance of something happening and supported this with percentages. 

 

Room 3 Leo showing leadership when working with a group. You are a great role model and help others to stay on 
task.  

 Hunter always showing the Bayswater value of respect. You actively listen to others speaking and help other 
children to learn. 

 

Room 4 Charlotte showing personal excellence in writing. Your mini speech hooks the audience, has personal voice and 
shows that prior learning about vocabulary, punctuation and sentences has been applied to your 
writing. 

 Isabella showing personal excellence in writing. Your passion for the subject has been passed on to the 
audience by sharing your knowledge and feelings, as well as using effective writing skills. 

 

Room 5 Hiria demonstrating resilience as a writer, asking for support to help you complete a speech you feel proud of 
- tino pai mahi! 

 Samuel writing a speech that shares your passion for learning with your audience - ka rawe! 
 

Room 6 Ari being self-aware and finding strategies to show resilience in a range of situations. 
 Manukura the resilience you have shown to persevere and complete your speech writing to a standard of personal 

excellence. 
 

Room 7 Louie being respectful and caring during class. You are supporting the hauora of those around you and 
striving to do your best. Tu meke Louie! 

 Mia your commitment and focus during reading. You are answering questions, reading fluently and retelling 
stories with expression and passion. Tu meke!   

 

Room 8 Lily achieving great results in art and writing. You have a positive attitude towards your work and the 
classroom environment. 

 Elias listening to instructions and settling into classroom learning and activities very well.  You have thought 
about how you interact with others and are a great role model. 

 

Room 9 Ayden the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence. You have been organised and focused on your learning.  
Tino pai 

 Fletcher your enthusiasm during our focus on animals.  You have shared your knowledge and expertise with the 
class.   

 Corina the Bayswater value of personal excellence.  You have been hearing and writing all of the main sounds in 
words.  Well done! 

 
 
 



 

 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Samuel Schneebeli (9), Nathan Anderson (7), Jayin Rama (6), Abigail Deaves (8) 

Cory Billot (9), Olive Romaine (6) and Jack Gardyne (8) who celebrate birthdays this week.  
 

Also Happy Birthday to all of our students who celebrate their birthday during the school holidays.  

We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 
 

 

Sports Notices 

Basketball  
Bayswater Bulls played Chelsea Breakers, winning 4 - 0. Player of the match went to Mirach Ataseven for taking advice given 
and putting into action on the court. 

 
 

Community Notices 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Basketball Holiday Camp 
October Basketball Holiday Camp at the Swish Factory - NZ's most advanced basketball training facility.  Two and three day 
camps, for various age groups, coached by NZ 3x3 Head Coach and Number 1 ranked player Karl Noyer, from $60 per day.  
To book your spot go to www.theswishfactory.com/holidaycamps 
 

Tornado Table Tennis Institute - 2019 October Training Camp  
30th September– 4th October and 7th – 11th October 2019   
Venue: North Harbour Table Tennis Stadium Address: 5a Akoranga Drive, Northcote 
Time: Monday to Friday 9am – 3pm (lunch break from 12.00p.m. – 1.00p.m.)  
Contact: Christine Liu on 0221667910 
E-mail: tornadotabletennisnz@gmail.com 
 
Training camps are a great chance for table tennis players 16 years and under to meet new people and develop their table 
tennis game at the same time.  The camps are suitable for all levels of player, from beginner to competitive.  The cost of one 
week long camp is $300.00 per person. Alternatively, players can register for a single day at a cost of $60 per person day. 
 

Takapuna AFC Camp with M Sports using Inflatable pitch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kick off the holiday with our fun football programme. It's suitable for children aged 5 to 13. The week is full of exciting games and 
tournaments. Enjoy our unique Inflatable Football pitches. Our team of highly qualified staff will ensure your kids have a ball! 
 

Venue: Takapuna AFC, Taharoto Park, Taharoto Rd, Takapuna, 0622 
 

Dates: Week 1:  Wednesday 2nd - Friday 4th October 
 Week 2:  Wednesday 9th - Friday 11th October 
 

Times/Costs: 9am-12pm $29 per day 
 9am-3pm $49 per day 
 

Register Your Child: Go to https://enrolmy.com/msports-northshore and scroll to your school holiday programme 
venue. 

 

Queries: Contact adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz  



Learning music can keep your kids off their screens and engaged all the way through the summer 

Learning an instrument with MEC is a fun and educational way to keep your child busy and their brain active. Learning music 
Aids cognitive development, Teaches coordination and improves mathematical ability. Also it Relieves stress in a fun and 
relaxing way. 
 

Why not try something new?  We teach piano and drums at your school. Term one enrolments will be snapped up in an instant, 
and existing students are always offered the first choice of lesson times, so beat the rush and action that new year’s resolution 
one term early!  0800 89 39 39  www.musiceducation.co.nz  Enrolments are now open for Music lessons at School through 
Music Education Centre! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Badminton North Harbour - October 15th – December 12th 2019 
We are bringing our badminton programme back in Term 4 starting from October 15th.  Harcourts Cooper & Co North Harbour 
Badminton Centre, 47 Bond Crescent, Forrest Hill 
 

 3.30-5pm every Tuesday 3.30-5pm every Thursday 
 

Who: 7-17 years old  Cost: FREE What to Bring: Just bring yourself (we will be providing racquets and shuttles) 
  

Please register by completing this online form before attending :  https://forms.gle/noP37QymkV78qhjE6  
 

Any questions, please feel free to contact me, Abhinav Mani Manota, Development Officer, Badminton North Harbour  
 

P: (09) 410-6941; M: (021) 0268-3162 DDI: (09) 410-1772 www.bnh.org.nz 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


